NACUSAsf MEETING, Thursday March 18, 7:30 PM at Stanford West Community Building

Attending: Monica Lynn (President), Joanne Carey (Secretary), Nancy Bloomer-Deussen and John Beeman.

Treasurer’s Report

Since Anne was not there, Monica relayed our account information: our bank balance is $7146.80 while predicted expenses for the May concert are $6215.00 (this does not include programs, postcards, postage, recording fees, etc.).

Monica said she had been worried about funds for the Mission Chamber Orchestra (MCO) concert and was relieved to see these figures. She mentioned that we expect additional income from our April Composer’s Concert in San Jose. Referring to the required $500 donation on the part of composers whose pieces were selected,  Nancy related that she didn’t submit a piece because she couldn’t afford it.  

Monica asked John Beeman if he would be able to record the MCO Concert in May. He said he could, but advised getting a professional for this concert since we have all put so much into it. He recommended someone who has recorded San Francisco Composers Orchestra (SFCO) concerts, adding that she is excellent and only charges $200. He promised to get her name and have her contact Monica.
Publicity:
Monica relayed that Karl had made the posters that were distributed and that Greg is doing the internet concert announcements.  With the thought of expanding membership, Nancy asked how we tell people about our organization. She suggested we have a packet that would describe our organization and summarize the activities of our chapter. Others present thought that the website fulfilled this function. 

Reviewer for Composers and Friends and Mission Chamber orchestra Concerts

John Beeman said he would ask Mark Alburger if he would like to review one of these concerts.  We would especially like to have a reviewer  for the MCO Concert in May. Other reviewers in the area include Paul Hertelendy and Rich Scheinen. Monica asked us all to try to find reviewers. 

Composers and Friends Concert

Flyers were distributed for our upcoming Composers and Friends Concert Sunday April 18 at 3:00 PM at Foothill Presbyterian Church in San Jose. The Foothill Presbyterian Church contact is Jay Jordana, jayjordana@gmail.com. Monica said she would not be able to attend but would make sure all the jobs were covered.   The assignments as of this meeting are: 



Announcements and MC: Nancy Bloomer Deussen



Tickets and payments:  Anne Baldwin



Program layout:  Hubert Ho 



Program printing: John G. Bilotta 



Recording:  John Beeman 



CD Production:  Jeff Dunn 



Rehearsal coordination:  John G. Bilotta



Refreshments:  Foothill Presbyterian Church

We discussed the need for an MC and appreciated Nancy’s willingness to take on this task.  John expressed his opinion that inviting composers to say a few words about their pieces was a good practice that was appreciated by our audience. 

Offices up for election in April 2010

Monica announced that we are accepting nominations for elected officers of NACUSAsf. She explained that she would not seek a second term as President because she and her husband will be graduating soon and it is possible they will relocate from the Bay Area. Current terms expire June 30th and we will hold the election at the April 15th meeting. Ballots will be available both in person and by email. 

Monica asked for seconds regarding nominations already on the floor, via email: namely Brian Holmes self-nomination to serve a two-year term on the programming committee  and Monica’s nomination of me to continue being secretary for another term. 

Motion:  Joanne Carey seconded the nomination of Brian Holmes to fill a two-year term  on the programming committee.

Motion: John Beeman seconded Monica Lynn’s nomination of Joanne D. Carey  to serve another term as secretary. 

We discussed the dearth of nominees for president,  vice-president and programming committee nominations. Various potential candidates were discussed, including Robert Stine, John Bilotta, Dale Victorine and Karl Schmidt. Nancy asked about the responsibilities of the vice-president.  Officially, the V.P. is in charge of membership.  Except for assisting the President as needed, no other regular obligations were stated.  Nancy expressed interest in running for Vice President. Monica asked Nancy if she would like to be nominated for Vice President; she responded in the positive. 

Motion: Joanne nominated Nancy Bloomer-Deussen for Vice-President.  Monica seconded the motion.

Motion: Nancy nominated Joanne Carey for a one-year term on the programming committee.  John Beeman seconded the motion.

Monica stated in the agenda that each candidate should prepare a brief biography to be presented to the membership. Joanne asked for details, since we had never done this before.  Monica said any kind of statement would be helpful to those voting for officers. 

Fundraising Committee

Monica stated that we will need a volunteer for Fundraising Committee Chair.  Various members were discussed as good choices for this position.  John Beeman agreed to serve on the Fundraising Committee but does not wish to chair the committee. 

Monica reported that she has sent out many applications for grants for our chapter, to no avail.  Nancy told us she attended the National Conference of NACUSA National in Portland earlier this month. She said they have gotten a lot of grants as evidenced by the many acknowledgments  of benefactors on the program. She said she will ask the president of the Cascadia Chapter how they go about  getting additional support for their chapter. John pointed out that it is easier to get money for specific projects than donations to the ‘general fund.’

Interaction and Participation of Members

Nancy brought up discussion of ways to increase the participation of our members.  As John noted, many don’t participate except when their pieces are being performed. Nancy also felt that we should get together more often socially.  This would decrease competitiveness and encourage mutual support for each other’s work.  As a start, she suggested we plan a get-together after the MCO concert.  Since the concert is in the afternoon, we could all plan to meet at a nearby restaurant, preferable in the Midtown Palo Alto area. John suggested Mikes Café, while Joanne suggested Sophia’s.  Whichever is decided upon, we should give the restaurant a heads-up so they will be prepared to accommodate us. 

Nancy suggested that it would be a good idea if someone would gather news and announcements of our members and post them to the group on a regular basis.  Joanne offered to collect and send out such announcements  about once a month.   I will send out an e-mail request for news soon. 

Sound files on the NACUSA-SF website

We agreed at the last meeting to include sound files on our Chapter website.  Nancy asked if we would put whole concerts on the site. Monica said she thought we would use selections from concerts. John Beeman said that the SFCO (San Francisco Composers Orchestra)  puts whole concerts on their website, as do other composer organizations. Regarding the MCO Concert,  Monica said that Emily has agreed that we can use the recording.  The agenda quotes last month’s minutes regarding the updating of these contracts  to include a permission statement, which Jeff has volunteered to do. There is also the question, introduced in the agenda, of implementing related opportunities on the NACUSA National website.

We discussed aspects of these issues, but since so few were present, we held off making permanent decisions. 

2010 CONCERT SCHEDULE (From the Agenda)


Composers and Friends II


MAILING MEETING Thurs. 3-18-10, 7:30 pm at Stanford West


DRESS REHEARSAL Sat. 4-17-10, 1-4 pm at Foothills Presbyterian


CONCERT DATE Sun. 4-18-10, 3:00 pm


VENUE Foothills Presbyterian Church; 5301 McKee Rd.; San Jose, CA 95127


Mission Chamber Orchestra


MAILING MEETING Thurs. 4-15-10, 7:30 pm at Stanford West


DRESS REHEARSAL Wed. 5-19-10, 7:30-10 pm at St. Mark's


CONCERT DATE Sun. 5-23-10, 3 pm


VENUE St. Mark’s Episcopal Church; 600 Colorado Avenue; Palo Alto, CA 94306


Composers Performance Ensemble


SUBMISSION DEADLINE Mon. 8-9-10


MAILING MEETING Thurs. 10-7-10, 7:30 pm


DRESS REHEARSAL Fri. 11-5-10, 7-10 pm at PAAC


CONCERT DATE Sat. 11-6-10, 8:00 pm

VENUE Palo Alto Art Center; 1313 Newell Road; Palo Alto, CA 94303

Meeting adjourned 9:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne D. Carey

Secretary of NACUSAsf

